
   

  So Whatõs There to Say about Something So Ordinary?   

by Connie Riter 

 
August is an ordinary month.  Historians tell us that it was an af-

terthought to the calendar.  Supposedly it was added by Augus-

tus Caesar to show he was just as important as his predecessor, 

Julius Caesar.  This is why BOTH months have 31 days!   

Whether this is true or not, August is the only month which does 

not have an official holiday.  Perhaps this is because everyone is 

on summer vacation or weõve all melted in the extreme heat, we 

can only wonder.  

There are a few òunofficialó celebrations, but donõt expect to find any greeting cards 

honoring these events.  August 1st is Friendship Day - a day to appreciate all our friends.  

August 4th is a special birthday, shared by President Barack Obama and Queen Eliza-

beth.  (slightly different years, however).  In the Muslim calendar, Ramadan starts on 

August 11th this year.  This is a month-long time of prayer and fasting and appreciation 

of loved ones and family.  The final unofficial holiday is on August 26th, Womenôs Equal-

ity Day.  This commemorates the passage of the 19th Amendment in 1920, giving women 

the right to vote.  

With òtongue in cheek,ó I would like to propose a very special holiday to be celebrated 

on August 31st - with wine and cheese parties at the pool, special greeting cards,  

flowers, trips to Casinos, and whatever else we need to make it a special celebration.  

Iõd like to call it òSurvival Day.ó  This would be in commemoration of the fact that we 

have survived half of an Arizona summer with its triple digit temperatures, monsoons 

(maybe), windstorms, and excessive electric bills!  Nancy Pavkov has a wonderful òdiary 

of survivaló which expresses the spirit of this new holiday.  Iõm sure she would be happy 

to share it with you, if you are interested.  It begins with a comment on May 30th, òIõve 

finally found my home.  I love it here.ó and ends with August 14th, òWelcome to Hell!  

Temperatures got to 113 today.  Forgot to crack the window, and blew the darned 

windshield out of my caréó  Yes, òSurvival Dayó on August 31st  letõs make it a real 

celebration!  We who have stayed here all summer, deserve it!  
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We have new neighbors, Terry and Judy Peters who have moved into Unit 58 

and they wanted all of us to know that their phone number is 480-270-2326. 

Their email address is tjpeters65@gmail.com. We welcome them to Desert  

Harbor! 

Telephone Book Changes by Dick Smith 
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DATE     NAME             LOT # 

  3 Steve Davison    134  

  3 Bill Dunham    100  

  5 Bruno Borowczyk    26 

  6 Margie Kropelnicki    11 

  7 Rick Schwiezer       89 

  8 Eugene Lervold      90  

18 Patricia Ballock    183 

18 Rita Champion      37 

18 John Eubank    169 

19 Jackie Bowman    102 

22 Donna Potratz      44 

  

       AUGUST ANNIVERSARIES 

DATE     NAME             LOT # 
  
 8 Dave & Bev Borchardt   142 
 8 Jerry & Rita Champion    37 
 9 Lanny Leathers & Carol Hydter  154 
12 John & Rosemarie Williams  162 

13 James & Lorna Almon     9 

17 Everette & Alma Shepherd  107 
19 Al & Barbara Atkinson   110 
23 Dennis & Jackie Justus    24 
24 Jim & Karen Stephens   156 
26 Greg & Ruthann Sather    10  
  

If you wish to add your birthday and/or  

anniversary or make  

any corrections to the list, please call  

Kay McKersie at 480-288-9531. 

BIRTHDAYS / ANNIVERSARIES  
AUGUST BIRTHDAYS  

Desert Harbor Residents Offer Services: 

Name    Lot Number   Services  Phone 

Bill Hightower      6   Handyman           480-374-4570 

Philicia Hightower     6   Cleaning & Errands          480-374-4570 

Richard Nienkark   128   Painting, Roofing          480-983-1396 

Carroll Cooper    198   Installation of small 

        Locks, Woodworking          480-671-3147 

Elaine Dupree     54   Notary Public           480-786-1503 

Enjoy the Summer!! 

We have returned from our four-week plus vacation to the East, 

and I must admit that it is good to be home, even though the  

temperatures have gone out of sight!  Traveling through eight 

 different states, we again saw the beauty of the Heartland of 

this great U.S.A.   

I would like to thank all of you who kept us informed òon the goó 

of the events of our Park.  We were saddened to hear of the 

deaths and the sickness of some of our Park residents.  We wish 

all of you the best, and if I can be of any help, please contact me. 

As you all are aware by now, the Clubhouse was broken into and 

the office.  I did talk with Yvonne and she told me that not much 

was missing from the office.  This should make us all aware of our 

surroundings and of the need to always be vigilant.   

Since summer is here and hot weather is upon us, I would like to 

remind all of the grandparents to observe the rules of the pool 

hours for our little ones.  There have been some complaints about 

children attempting to use the pool during the òadult swim hours.ó  

Keep in mind that the pools are here for ALL to enjoy.  If you are 

in doubt about the pool hours, please contact the Office. 

I want to thank Connie and Art for keeping up with the Veteransõ 

Board for Memorial Day and the 4th of Julyé.In looking at the 

pictures of so many of us in years gone by, I am reminded to 

thank all of our veterans  who served our country in so many dif-

ferent ways.  

In closing, I also want to thank all who helped in the 4th of July 

Barbeque.  All had a good time! 
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Next  
residentsõ  
meeting is 
scheduled  
for  
October 
2nd 2010. 

Beat the Heat Campaign 2010  �«��By Connie Riter 

 
The summer season is a difficult time for many older adults. The extreme heat 
creates a hardship, physically, financially, and emotionally for many senior 
adults. Sometimes it is a time of choices. Often a choice has to be made be-
tween the cost of cooling their home and other life necessities such as grocer-
ies or medications. 
 
Each year there are record accounts of older adults suffering severe health 
casualties such as dehydration, heat stroke, and even death from the Valley 
sun. The East Valley Adult Resources and Apache Junction Active Adult Cen-
ter have teamed up with the City of Apache Junction to provide assistance to 
�D�W���U�L�V�N���R�O�G�H�U���D�G�X�O�W�V���W�K�U�R�X�J�K���W�K�H�L�U���³�%�H�D�W���W�K�H���+�H�D�W�´���&�D�P�S�D�L�J�Q�����'�R�Q�D�W�L�R�Q�V���F�R�O��
lected through the campaign will go directly toward the cost of utilities, grocer-
ies, or medications for an older adult in need.  In addition, the City of Apache 
Junction will generously match dollar for dollar the funds collected.  Those 
�U�H�F�H�L�Y�L�Q�J���D�V�V�L�V�W�D�Q�F�H���Z�L�O�O���D�O�V�R���U�H�F�H�L�Y�H���D���³�V�X�P�P�H�U���V�X�U�Y�L�Y�D�O���N�L�W�´���W�R���N�H�H�S���W�K�H�P��
hydrated and protected from the sun.  
 
�6�K�R�X�O�G���\�R�X���I�H�H�O���W�K�D�W���\�R�X���Z�R�X�O�G���O�L�N�H���W�R���F�R�Q�W�U�L�E�X�W�H���W�R���W�K�L�V���Y�H�U�\���³�O�R�F�D�O�´���Q�H�H�G����
there is an attached form you may wish to use. Yvonne, our manager, gave 
us this information, not only to see if any of the Desert Harbor residents may 
want to help out in this need, but also to provide us with the information be-
cause there may be residents here who may qualify for some of this help. 
Terry Crawford, Director of Apache Junction Active Adult Center, advises that 
if anyone feels they may qualify for help in this area, they should call her di-
rectly at 480-474-5260. She will tell you directly  what proof is necessary to 
show a need for this financial assistance. 

 

Weõve been invited by Fountain of the Sun (Broadway and 80th) to go with 

them on their bus to Mazatzal Casino on Monday August 9th.  The trip costs $5 

per person, there are raffles and candy on the bus, and you receive $10 slot 

play when you get there and a scratcher when you return which is worth up to 

$100.  Also, it is Military Day -- anyone who has been in the military gets tri-

ple points on that day.  If youõd like to go, please call me at 641-7753.  We 

leave from Fountain of the Sun at 7:30 am.  Everyone is welcome!! 

Want to Escape to the Mountains?    
by Connie Riter 


